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Paul Deasy & Michael Horn 
July 18, 2020 - July 25, 2020 

 
 
From: Michael Horn <pr@theyfly.com> 
Subject: To CHER 
Date: July 18, 2020 at 3:14:09 PM MST 
 
Dear CHER, 
 
As per my phone message yesterday regarding your article, I’m providing you with 
additional information on COVID-19, which I began publishing on February 25th. The 
information is provided by Swiss sources that have a 68-year record of impeccable 
scientific accuracy. 
 
City councilwoman, and mayoral candidate, Jamie Whelan, and others, began receiving 
this and subsequent information during the first week of March. 
 
Following are some of the main bullet points from our documentation, all of which I will 
be glad to provide, and which show that we preceded all official announcements from 
the CDC and WHO, regarding information now accepted as facts. 
 
From February 25th: 
 
•  This is already a pandemic and must be treated  as such  
•  Avoid airplanes, ships, mass transportation, crowds 
•  Stay at home to avoid exposing yourself to risk of infection 
•  Real number of infections and deaths much higher than reported 
•  Actual incubation period up to four weeks to 3 months 
•  Spread by asymptomatic people; through air, breath, clothing, etc.  
•  Breathing masks useless, virus penetrates because so small  
•  Full-body protective suit, breathing apparatus only real protection 
•  Hermetic quarantine required, must be longer than 2 weeks 
•  Asian races initially most susceptible but will spread to others 
•  Virus becomes more aggressive over time, claiming more lives 
•  Children mainly immune, main hidden spreaders of disease 
•  China, US, etc., suppressed truth for political and economic reasons 
•  The WHO culpable for not immediately proclaiming pandemic risk 
 
Of special interest should be the actual up to three-month incubation period and the - 
only much later confirmed - asymptomatic spreaders and airborne transmission of the 
disease, which all help to account for the rapid, widespread nature of the pandemic, and 



where no travel, or other traceable, associated factors were present, nor sufficiently 
explain.  
 
These factors speak to the need for a much longer quarantine period than two weeks. 
And for both confirmed and suspected carriers, the hermetically sealed quarantines, 
with fully equipped personnel, are essential for containing, controlling and stopping the 
spread of the disease, as the hospitals and medical workers themselves may otherwise 
inadvertently contribute to the transmitting it. 
 
The information about inadequate masks was further explained, in early March, as 
pertaining to the commonly available surgical kind, with further significant details about 
the greater effectiveness of other kinds of masks available to the public.  
 
You will find, as will also be published in our newest press release this coming week, 
that warnings, from the end of April, that infants will also contract the disease in the 
womb, were confirmed by the recent birth of the first child found to already be infected, 
in France. 
 
We also preceded all official confirmation of the multi-organ infections, issues with blood 
clotting and thromboses, the (as yet not recognized) differences in immune systems, not 
only between men and women but also between races. Our sources also state that the 
virus never leaves the body and can produce a wide variety of subsequent symptoms 
and effects, some not initially associated with, or traceable to, the virus. Hence also the 
reported recovery failures after supposed cure, etc. 
 
We are also on record, beginning in 1989 and 1995, with specifying the origin of the 
coronavirus disease as bioweapons laboratories in China, though interestingly enough 
our sources claim that the Chinese government itself was not culpable. 
 
In March, I foretold the coming hampering of services, aberrant behaviors, social unrest, 
shortages of foods, etc., some of which are already upon us. 
 
In May, we were provided with and published information stating that, officially, at the 
end of June, worldwide cases would be reported as approximately 10,000,000 and 
deaths totaling around 500,000, numbers which were subsequently officially 
announced. We also published information that the US and Brazil would have the 
largest numbers of cases, as was also subsequently confirmed. 
 
Of special concern, as I published on June 2nd, while perhaps done with the best of 
intentions, the relocation of several dozen confirmed or suspected COVID-19 infected 
homeless people, from the shelter to unnamed and not medically secured motels and 
hotels - without any accountability to the public - constituted a great risk to the 
community from this extremely contagious, Ebola level disease. As we know, both 
county and Flagstaff numbers also continue to rise. And, as our sources have stated, 



so-called herd immunity is a myth, as are all the conspiracy theories that are widely 
spread online. 
 
As NYC Dr. Parik Pilly said, in his Al Jazeera interview, "The virus loves crowds.” So, 
the proper measures, such as the CDC and WHO recommended, subsequent to our 
February 25th call for self-isolation and quarantine, i.e. the lockdown, must be continued 
for some time, while cures and treatments are being developed. As I have personally 
written to gyms, restaurants, childcare facilities, etc., months ago, public facilities must 
remain closed. Had we adhered to these recommendations and protocols, we wouldn’t 
now be facing even more drastic increases in infections and deaths. 
 
Vacillating, ineffectual, disease-prolonging, politically and economically motivated, half-
measures must yield to reason and to the firm understanding that this disease doesn’t 
care about the economy, or our beliefs, politics, hopes, careers, etc. And, as I, bluntly, 
pointed out to Joe Galli, from the local chamber, dead people don’t buy or sell things. 
 
So far, all of the parties - openly copied here as well - have remained tight-lipped about 
this life-saving information, provided to them since March 5th, when there 
were five cases in the state. As you know, today there are almost...140,000 cases and 
over 2,600 deaths. 
 
The next, even more virulent wave is coming later this year, or early 2021. Worldwide 
numbers may go into the many tens of millions, or even unimaginably higher. 
 
The correct response is a long overdue, open investigation into the claims and 
supporting documentation we’ve published, since February 25th, described to you 
here…and a matter of record. All results of that investigation should 
be immediately made available to the public. 
 
It’s rather telling that wasn’t done long ago, certainly to put the ever-growing numbers of 
concerned citizens at ease, in case this is some kind of wild, fear-inducing 
ploy…instead of the painfully accurate, true facts irresponsibly withheld from the 
public.   
 
Silence is also an answer…but it is the wrong one. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael Horn 
 
 
 
 
 



On Jul 19, 2020, at 7:50 AM, Paul Deasy <pjdeasy1@gmail.com> wrote: 
 
Thank you for sending Michael, I hear you.  My wife having been a frontline nurse in the 
COVID ICU, and I take this whole situation extremely seriously. We have to do 
everything we can to stop the spread. 
 
Best regards, 
Paul 
 

……….. 
 
From: Michael Horn <pr@theyfly.com>  
Subject: Re: Form Submission - New Form - As sent to numerous parties today at NAU, 
etc. re COVID-19  
Date: July 19, 2020 at 8:25:39 AM MST  
To: Paul Deasy <pjdeasy1@gmail.com>   
 
Thanks Paul.   
 
Actually my concerns are even more far reaching. When I began warning AZ officials, 
AZ Daily Sun, etc., and the Flagstaff City Council, etc., on March 5th, there were 5 
cases in the state.  
 
There are now over 141,000 cases and 2,700 deaths.   
 
This is a huge censorship as well as public health issue. With my new national press 
releases, I am leading to an expose of the abysmal situation in AZ.   
 
I am calling for an investigation into the info I’ve published. Would you like to discuss 
how you might be instrumental in this…without saying the info is true or false, just 
bringing attention to it BEFORE it gets exposed by some investigative reporter, etc.?   
 
Thanks,  MH 

……….. 
 

On Sun, Jul 19, 2020 at 9:57 AM Michael Horn <pr@theyfly.com> wrote: 
Please let me know if we can discuss this briefly. 
 
Thanks, 
 
MH 
 

……….. 
 



On Jul 19, 2020, at 4:50 PM, Paul Deasy <pjdeasy1@gmail.com> wrote: 
 
Hi Michael, 
Let me give you a call tomorrow midday if that works for you. What’s your number? 
 
Best, 
Paul 

 
……….. 

 
On Mon, Jul 20, 2020 at 1:37 PM Michael Horn <pr@theyfly.com> wrote: 
Paul, 
 
I’m back now. 
 
MH 

……….. 
 
From: Paul Deasy <pjdeasy1@gmail.com> 
Subject: Re: Form Submission - New Form - As sent to numerous parties today at 
NAU, etc. re COVID-19 
Date: July 20, 2020 at 1:59:11 PM MST 
To: Michael Horn <pr@theyfly.com> 
 
Hi Michael, 
 Could we schedule a phone call for Wednesday at 10a? 
 
Best, 
Paul 

……….. 
 
From: Michael Horn <pr@theyfly.com>  
Subject: New press release draft  
Date: July 24, 2020 at 9:32:47 AM MST  
To: Paul Deasy <pjdeasy1@gmail.com> 

Arizona Hospital Scandal as Warnings Ignored, Nurses Quit and COVID Cases 
Skyrocket 

Only FIVE cases March 5th, when statewide warnings sent to government, medical 
authorities, media, how to control COVID-19 pandemic, hidden from public, now over 
150,000 cases 



Records show that emails were sent by Michael Horn, American publisher of FIGU, the 
Swiss non-profit publisher of scientific information, to Arizona state and local officials, as 
well as media, regarding the true facts about the dangers of the COVID-19 pandemic, 
with life-saving recommendations how to contain, control and stop the spread of the 
disease.  

The information – subsequently corroborated and confirmed by the WHO and CDC - 
included the earliest published warnings identifying the disease as a pandemic, the 
need for self-isolation, avoiding all travel and public transportation, the role of airborne 
transmission, etc., was intended to prevent the kinds of devastation already hitting other 
states. 

But Arizona officials, including Gov. Doug Ducey, hid the information from the public 
with the help of newspapers like the Arizona Daily Sun, Tucson Sentinel, AZ Central, 
etc., as well as medical officials at Arizona Health Services, the Flagstaff Medical 
Center and Congressman O’Halleran, catering instead to the various businesses and 
economic special interests that pushed to minimize the safety recommendations 
contained within the warnings. 

Documents show that Flagstaff city councilperson, Adam Shimoni and 
councilperson/mayoral candidate, Jamie Whelan, repeatedly dodged all requests to call 
for an investigation of the cover-up, which included the transfer of dozens of confirmed 
and/or suspected patients from a homeless shelter to unnamed, medically unsupervised 
motels and hotels, possibly putting at risk tens of thousands of Flagstaff residents.  

The Flagstaff Medical Center was also repeatedly and accurately warned in advance of 
the challenges that COVID-19 would pose to its patients and personnel. NAH president 
and CEO, Flo Spyrow, also ignored the Swiss information calling for hermetically sealed 
quarantines and hazmat level protective equipment and breathing apparatuses for all 
medical personnel, as the most effective way to contain, control and stop the spread of 
the disease.    

So far, Flagstaff mayoral candidate, Paul Deasey, is the only politician in the state who 
has promised to address the issue and conditions at the local hospital, where 23 nurses 
have already quit, citing inadequate protective equipment, training and other necessary 
precautions.  

When Horn began sending the COVID-19 warnings and recommendations from his 
Swiss sources statewide, there were only five cases in all of Arizona. The state is now 
rapidly approaching 155,000 cases and already over 3,000 deaths. 
 

……….. 
 
 
 



From: Paul Deasy <pjdeasy1@gmail.com> 
Subject: Re: New press release draft 
Date: July 25, 2020 at 7:21:27 AM MST 
To: Michael Horn <pr@theyfly.com> 
 
Hi Michael, 
I'd prefer not to be referenced at this time.  For the nurses at the hospital statement, I'd 
frame it as more than 20.  More are lost everyday, and we can say pretty solidly it's over 
20. One nurse said 24, another told me 25 this week. 
 


